
 

 

  

  
  

From: Christine G. Sylvester 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 
Subject: Questions 
Date: Monday, August 16, 2021 7:23:27 PM 

Your actions are showing that you want to divide us in two major groups: 
-Vaccinated with one of the COVID "vaccines" and  unvaccinated people. 

What about people with a strong natural immunity? 
What about people that recovered from COVID that are healthy  and have natural immunity? 
What about the people who had COVID and are not completely recovered? 

The PCR tests are not accurate, you don't have a separate test for the delta variant. 
Why don't you use a test that checks cellular immunity ? 

Why are you torturing people with a mandatory weekly test and masks? The companies that 
are doing these tests are collecting our DNA? Did you hear about GINA Law? 
I hope that finally, you will take a decision that helps WE The People not the political class. 
Keep in mind that we pay for your salary. 
All the best, 
C. Sylvester 
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